
 

There are two components to the Council’s assessment of a monitoring report: 

i. Assessment of whether the Superintendent has made a reasonable 

interpretation of the Council’s policy; and 

ii. Assessment of whether the Superintendent actually has demonstrated 

achievement of a reasonable interpretation of the policy. 

1 

  

 
 
Policy Type:    Executive Limitations – EL-4  Page 1 of 2 

 

Policy Title:    Information and Reporting  

               To Council            Date: March 21, 2018 

 

 
I hereby present my monitoring report on your Executive Limitations policy Information 

and Reporting to Council according to the schedule established.  I certify that the 

information contained in this report is true, and represents compliance with all aspects of 

the policy unless specifically stated otherwise, since the policy was adopted on October, 

10, 2012. 

 
Superintendent 

March 21, 2018  

 

 

I. Interpretation:  
This policy is about regular and open communication to Council. It addresses the need   

to have materials in advance of the meeting, and that they are clear.  It means that 

Council members should be made aware of larger issues that may go to media, and that 

the Superintendent works with Council as a whole with the exception of individual 

requests, committee work or briefing the Chair and/or Vice Chair as appropriate. 

 

 

II. Evidence: 

The policy states that materials will be sent one week in advance of the meeting and we 

have been posting materials by end of day on the Wednesday prior to the meeting, with 

few exceptions.  Every effort is made to have reports and updates with minimal education 

jargon.  In the past I have reviewed the ENDS policy power point presentations with staff 

to ensure this is not happening and always welcome feedback from DEC members. As 

we begin reporting on your new seven ENDS policies we can discuss the length of the 

updates and the format you wish to see.  I raise this annually during my evaluation 
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discussions with the Chair and Vice Chair.   Members do ask questions which is helpful, 

and staff appreciate having the opportunity to share their work with DEC.  

 

For some presentations we have attempted to have staff bring updates on current 

education topics such as technology, and this month Early Childhood Education 

initiatives.     

 

The "briefing note" format has been used for requests to declare land surplus.  This gives 

background and recommended actions. 
 

I attempt to give a "heads up" on more serious media issues; this can be challenging 

given the speed at which things get to the media and to social media.  Often the "heads 

up" is given to the Chair and members from the community impacted. I appreciate 

members bringing forth items they hear in the community as well, as sometimes things 

can be solved quickly.  Individual questions from DEC members should come to me, and 

if appropriate, I will seek input from staff that may have more specific information on the 

topic.  The Chair is typically copied so he is in the know.  If there is an issue at a 

particular member’s liaison school, the "heads up" may be more appropriate for that 

member and the Chair.   

 

Issues brought forth at meetings are followed up on, immediately following the meeting 

or at the next meeting.  Notes with action items from each meeting are kept and followed 

up on. 

 

Over the last few years there have been very few DEC committees.  I have participated 

when appropriate and available, and the Recording Secretary has provided support with 

materials and notifications when asked. 

 

Operational policies of ASD-S are on the website; it has taken considerable work to 

amalgamate the policies of the three former Districts.  This was a three year project and 

was done in consultation with management, Principals and other District staff as 

appropriate.  Many of the policies would have been shared with the DEC or mentioned as 

part of my monthly report if they are new or have had significant changes.     

 


